
June 6th, 2022 

Council met in regular session at the Union Dale Borough Hall. Members present were Donna Tedesco, 

Ann Marie Saam, Tom, Yale, and Mike Fortuner.  

 Presentation to the flag was performed 

Public comments:  

 

Minutes from the previous meeting were distributed prior to the meeting and a motion to approve them 

was made by Donna Tedesco and seconded by Ann Marie Saam with all in favor. 

 

Correspondence- 

 

 

  

o Council received notice that Susquehanna County Housing/ Redevelopment 

will be accepting applications for the 2022 Community Development Block 

Grant.   

o Council received notice that the Union Dale Fire Company will be hosting 

their annual picnic July 7th - 9th  

 

 

 

Monies Received- 

 

Joe Svecz 2,431.30$    

General Money Market account interest 16.22$          

Berkheimer EIT 6,113.62$    

rollback tax for Nicholas Jubinski 3.66$            

Liquid Fuels Money Market Account interest 7.23$            

 

 



Treasurer’s Report-  

 

 

 

 

Bills Paid- 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A motion was made by Tom Yale to pay the bills. This was seconded by Donna Tedesco and 

approved with all in favor. 

As of 5/31/2022

General Fund Balance-Money Market $132,077.73

General Fund Balance-Checking $20,557.04

Liquid Fuel Fund Balance-Money Market $44,605.81

Liquid Fuel Fund Balance-Checking $4,115.00

6 Month CD Balance @ FNB $6,992.63

14 Month CD Balance $111,465.60

Sewer CD $53,178.68

American Rescue Dollars $12,507.97

1394 PPL $614.19

1395 Sharkey Fuels LP $7.36

1396 Prince Excavating LLC $2,250.00

1397 Joe Svecz $93.94

1398 Ann Marie Saam $69.55

1399 Tom Yale $69.55

1400 Mike Fortuner $69.55

1401 Donna Tedesco $69.55

1402 John Sephens $69.55

1403 Teri Madrid $69.55

1404 Kyle House $425.03

1405 Justin Ford $637.56

116 Brian Zembrzycki Excavating Snow removal April$280.00

AWD PA State income tax Q2 $112.85

AWD Pa Unemployment Q2 $2.21

AWD Berkhimer income tax Q2 $36.77

AWD IRS Federal Income tax Q2 $966.93

1406 Don Bennett $70.00



 

 

 

Unfinished Business- 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Business-  

 

 

• Herrick Township repaired East Mountain Road and will contact Midland Asphalt once 

the road is set for the EDP to be laid. 

• Council continued discussion about the trees along Mausoleum Rd. Mike Fortuner will 

reach out to Sinawa Tree Service for an update on an estimate. As well as an estimate for 

the trimming of brush along a section of East Mountain Road.  

• Donna Tedesco advised that while Brian Zembrzycki is fixing the potholes on Church 

Street Mausoleum road should be included. Secretary will reach out to have the project 

updated.  

  

 

 

Meeting Adjourned Motion made by Mike Fortuner, seconded by Donna Tedesco with all in favor. 

Next Meeting Tuesday July 5th, 2022, at 7:00 p.m. 

 

 


